

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL

This term is an exciting one for the Junior School with many events to showcase the talents of our students.

The children are busy practising for our three Creative Arts performances that are quickly coming up. Each musical has been carefully selected to allow all children to experience what it is like to perform on stage in front of a large audience. We are trialling a new format for this year with our morning matinee performances. Tickets are now available to book online through the College website.

Many parents have expressed a concern for how to guide their children through the maze of the digital world. The presentation **'Healthy Habits in a Digital World'** will help address these issues and provide some clarity for the most positive way to achieve a balance for your children. Please make the time to come along and gain skills in how to navigate this ever-changing environment. There is more information in this issue or go to the Website for more information.

We have had a great start to the term and next week and the following we will conduct our Parent Teacher interviews. This is always a great time to meet with the teachers and have the opportunity to discuss how your child is going with their teacher.

The Southwest Festival is only a few weeks away now and it is always a great occasion. There will be lots of activities for children of all ages. It is a great day for everyone so be sure to spread the word and bring your friends along too.

Thank you to so many of you also for the kind words and wishes in relation to my recent announcement of retirement. I am looking forward to the next chapter but in the meantime still

excited to share with you in lots of occasions and achievements for our students in 2019.

Mrs Christine Bessant

Deputy Principal